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Dear Families, 
 
As we reach the end of another busy and exciting term at Brookside Academy, I want to take this 
opportunity to reflect on the incredible efforts of our children and celebrate their achievements. 
Across the Academy, our pupils have been working exceptionally hard, demonstrating resilience, 
curiosity, and enthusiasm in all aspects of their learning. 
 
One of the highlights of this term has been the fantastic Class Assemblies. Each class has taken 
great pride in sharing their learning with parents, carers and fellow pupils. These assemblies have 
showcased not only the children’s knowledge and skills but also their confidence and teamwork. 
It has been wonderful to see them presenting so enthusiastically, whether through storytelling, 
artwork, scientific discoveries or musical performances. 
 
In addition to celebrating our children’s achievements, we have been working closely with Street 
Parish Council and Somerset Council to address traffic issues outside the academy. While traffic 
management is not the direct responsibility of the academy, we remain committed to ensuring 
the safety and well-being of our children. We are grateful to those in the community who make 
responsible personal choices to support Brookside, ensuring that our focus remains on the 
children’s time in school and their education. Your cooperation and consideration make a 
significant difference, and we truly appreciate your efforts. 
 
We are also focusing on further developing our approach to behaviour at Brookside Academy. 
Through our three school rules—Be Kind, Be Safe, and Be Responsible—we aim to support 
children in making positive choices and understanding their own emotions. We are currently 
developing a new Relational Policy that will support children throughout their time at Brookside. 
Our staff are working together to create a consistent approach that sets clear boundaries while 
also celebrating positive behaviours. This approach ensures that every child feels supported, 
valued, and encouraged to thrive in a respectful and nurturing environment. 
 
The dedication of our staff and the support of our families continue to play a crucial role in the 
children’s success. Thank you for attending these special assemblies and for encouraging your 
children in their learning journey. Your involvement makes a huge difference, and we are grateful 
for your partnership. 
 
Have a lovely half term break. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Brian Walton 

mailto:office@brookside.somerset.sch.uk


Arbor Parent Portal and Parent App 
  
We are excited to announce that we have launched the Arbor Parent Portal and Parent App for the parents and carers of all school-aged 
children at Brookside.  For those parents used to seeing their children's information on the SIMS Parent App, this has now changed to 
the Arbor Parent App.  (Please note that you are no longer able to access data via the SIMS Parent App.)   
 
Currently on the Arbor App you will be able to access and update your child’s personal information and emergency contacts, as well as 
your own information.  You will also be able to update Pupil Image, Video, Sound and Local Visit consents and see your child’s live 
attendance data.   
 
Another feature of the App is daily Absence Reporting – we are using this instead of Studybugs - Studybugs will not be used after Friday 
14th February, so it is really important that you sign up for the Arbor App as soon as possible. 
 
Eventually, we will share your child’s assessment data and end of year reports on the Arbor App.  We will advise you as each area 
becomes available. 
 
Please note that the Arbor App is not applicable to our Nursery children as their records are held on a separate system; please 
continue to contact the Academy Office if you would like to make changes to the personal information we hold for Nursery children or 
to report their absence. 
 
We have sent Arbor welcome emails to all our school parents and carers. Please click the link in your welcome email to set up your 
account. Please check your Junk/Spam folder if you can’t find the welcome email or let the Academy Office know, and we will re-send 
your link. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out to the Academy Office for further information.   



 Year 6 Netball 

On the 4th February 2025, the Year 6's went to Strode on the 
netball courts to play a netball tournament. Those involved 
were Amelia, Zoe, Libby, Josh, Darcie, Fillip and Ella.  

It was hard to play as it was wet and rainy, but thanks to 
parents and carers, they stood in the rain with umbrellas!  

We played against West Pennard and St Benedict's for four 
quarters each lasting about 15 - 20 minutes. Each school played 
very well, scoring a lot of goals each whereas, we scored only 1. 
We were good at defending and attacking but we can definitely 
improve on scoring.  

We have our next tournament in March and look forward to 
hopefully, a bit of sun and to improving on scoring. 

Thank you, everyone for coming. 

Year 3 Football 

Our Year 3 boys played their first ever competitive school match at the start of the month. We welcomed a 

strong Millfield side to Brookside, who took an early lead in the 1st quarter. Millfield continued to impress with 

their excellent passing and movement off of the ball and took advantage of the chances created. Dylan, our 

Goalkeeper made some excellent point-blank saves to keep the scoreline down. Brookside didn't give up and 

after some fierce tackles and non-stop running from William and Jay'C, Brookside got a foot hold on the game 

and started to create chances of their own. After hitting the crossbar and threatening the goal multiple times, 

we eventually pulled one back through a calm and collected finish by Seth in the final moments of the match. 

Much to the delight of the rest of the boys and the parents who kindly took time out of their day to come and 

support our year 3's.   



Year 1—Numbers to 20, Faberge Eggs and Robots 
 

      
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Early Years—Amazing Animals and Vincent Van Gogh 
This term in Early Years our overarching theme is ‘Amazing Animals’. We have already had a busy start to the 
term learning about Minibeasts through our reading of the ‘Hungry Caterpillar’ and ‘What the Ladybird Heard’. 
We will be learning all about Nocturnal animals with the story of ‘Night Monkey, Day Monkey’. We will also be 
looking at the different food groups (especially fruit and vegetables) and farming through texts such as 
Supertato, Adams Farm, The little Red hen and Farmer Dan. We will finish the term with the text of ‘Elmer’ the 
patchwork Elephant.   

We will be spending this term consolidating all Phase 2 and 3 phonics sounds and tricky words before moving 
onto Phase 4. In Maths we are continuing to work with numbers to 5, the children will develop their 
understanding of the ordinal aspect by investigating the difference in value of consecutive whole numbers. 
They will spend time discovering that each number has a value of 1 more than the previous number. We will 
also be looking at composition, representing quantities in different ways and comparison of quantities.   

In our skills lessons we will be learning about the different farm 
animals and what food they may produce. We will be learning about 
pulse in Music, Vincent Van Goghs famous Sunflowers and Starry 
Night paintings in Art as well as lots of PSHE lessons including tooth 
brushing and discussing similarities and differences amongst our 
peers.  As part of DT, we will be designing and making fruit 
kebabs plus lots more exciting learning opportunities in Geography, 
History, RE, Science, Music and Art.  

This term we have moved our number work on to 20. 
We will explored different ways to represent these 
numbers, learning what is 1 more and 1 less than 
them and having to solve calculations that include 
them.  

We continued our work on writing sentences using 
capital letters, full stops and finger spaces. We also 
began trying to add adjectives into our writing to 
make it more exciting.   

During the afternoons we have been learning about animals in Science, Faberge eggs in Art and how to 
operate robots in computing. What a busy few weeks we’ve had! 



Year 2 – Money, Grandad’s Island, Hot and Cold Places 

What a truly fantastic return to school! We are all so impressed with the way all the children have come back to 

school – eager and ready to learn more! 

Over this half term we have been looking at money, multiplication and division in Maths and writing letters, de-

scriptions and non-fiction reports in English. We focused upon Grandad’s Island and The Squirrels who squab-

bled. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We  investigated where the Hot and Cold places are located in the World in Geography and built upon our 

knowledge of mixing colours from Year 1 in Art.   

In Computing, the children have been reintroduced to their robot friends and were very excited to learn how to 

give them instructions.  



Year 3 –  Team Work, Road Safety and Friction 
In PE this half-term, Year 3 have been thinking about working as a team. The children were set a challenge to 
get a hula-hoop around their groups without breaking the circle. We all worked well together to solve the 
challenge! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Year 3 had a special visit to discuss road safety. We all learnt how important it is to stop, look, listen and think 
before crossing the road.  

In science this half term, we have been learning all about forces. Year 3 have investigated friction by conducting 
a fair test. We tested the friction of different materials by seeing how high the ramp would have to be to move 
the toy car.  We found that the rougher, bumpier surfaces created more friction and the ramp needed to be 
higher for the car to move.  



Year 4 — Biomes, ‘Lily and the Snowman’ and States of Matter 

 



Year 4 — continued ...  

 



 

Year 5 – North America, ’Holes’ and more ...  

Spring term in Year 5 has started with a new topic in Geography – all about North America. We have been 
exploring the different countries in this continent and have been surprised at the range of climates you could 
find here. We’ve learnt this is all to do with how close or far the countries are from the equator.  

In Guided Reading, we have been reading Holes by Louis Sachar. The book is full of mysteries and really keeps 
you guessing, so much so that we can hardly wait until our next guided reading session comes along.  

As well as this, we are looking at video producing and editing in Computing. So far, we’ve looked at different 
camera angles and filming techniques to support us for when we film and edit our own videos. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 – Mountains, ‘Edward Tulane’ and Circuits 

The spring term has started with lots of new topics from Mountains in Geography, to Electricity in Science and a 
new book – Edward Tulane – in English. 

In our English lessons, the children have done some fantastic writing: describing fear using inference and 
character portrayals. 

We incorporated some skills learned in our history lessons in science; ordering key events in chronological 
order!  
The children love to work in a group and love to order facts on a timeline and they used excellent collaborative 
skills to work well as a team and produce strong timelines in their science book as they explored the history of 
electricity. They have made circuits, conducted investigations using circuits and have also made motorised 
vehicles. 





 



Dates for your Diary 
 
Please check the School Calendar on our Website for events throughout the 
year: https://www.brooksideacademy.co.uk/calendar/ 

We use email and phone as our main means of communicating with 
parents and carers.  If you have not provided us with an up-to-date email 
address or mobile phone number, please do so. You may be missing out on 
important  information. 

Absence from School 
Attendance at school is vital to your child’s  learning and development.   
Children’s progress will be affected if they are absent.  
We have a statutory obligation to investigate any child’s attendance that falls below 90% or 
below the 10 session absence threshold (10 or more half day absences within a 12-week 
period). Evidence of medical appointments, e.g. Doctor’s/hospital/Dentist appointment cards/
letters, etc., is required.   
If your child is ill, please notify us before 8.45am via 
the Arbor app. Please inform the school beforehand if 
your child has to attend an appointment.   
We are not able to authorise holidays in term time. 
Children who arrive or leave school during the day 
must be signed in or out at the Academy office. 

As per paragraph 38 of the Department for Education Statutory guidance 'Working Together to 
Improve School Attendance, “The DfE does not consider a need or desire for a holiday or 
absence for the purpose of leisure and recreation to be exceptional circumstance. Leave of 
absence should not be granted for a pupil to take part in protest activity during school 
hours.”  The amendments made it clear that Headteachers can only grant leave of absence 
during term time for exceptional circumstance.  

There is no longer a H code for authorised term time leave for holidays and In accordance with 
Government guidelines we cannot authorise this request.  

If your child is absent for this period, the absence will be recorded as unauthorised term time 
leave on their record.  I should inform you that a fixed penalty fine may be requested.  

The new national framework for issuing penalty notices is to ensure consistency across the 
country.  

Penalty Notices are issued by Somerset Council as below:   

1st penalty notice £160 if paid within 28 days reduced to £80 to be paid within 21 days   

2nd penalty notice £160    

3rd penalty notice cannot be made to the same parent regarding the same child within 3 years, 
alternative action should be taken.   

Penalty Notices are per parent/carer per child and may be requested should the absence be for 
5 consecutive days or more and your child’s attendance is below 97%.  



Free School Meals 
 

Children who attend a Somerset Council school, whose parents or carers receive any of the 
following are entitled to free school meals: 

 

• Income Support (IS) 
• Employment and Support Allowance (Income Related) 
• Universal Credit with an annual household income of less than £7400 after tax 
• Income-based Job Seekers Allowance (IBJSA) 
• Guaranteed Element of State Pension Credit 
• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
• Child Tax Credit provided they are not entitled to Working Tax Credit, with an annual taxable income (as 

assessed by HMRC) of less than £16,190 
 

Only the benefits listed above qualify for free school meals. If you have recently become unemployed, but are 
still receiving Working Tax Credits, you may be entitled to free school meals.   
 

Non-Benefit related additional eligibility criteria: 

 

Children of families who don’t receive these benefits may also qualify for free school meals if the family’s annual 
household income is no higher than the following: 

 

• £22,700 for families outside of London with one child 
• £26,300 for families outside of London with two or more children. 
 

In addition to these thresholds, families must hold no more than £16,000 in capital and savings. 
 

• And the parent or carer meets any of the following criteria: 
• you are a Zambrano or Chen carer 
• families who have no recourse to public funds with a right to remain in the UK on grounds of private and 

family life under Article 8 of the European Convention on Human Rights 
• families receiving support under Section 17 of the Children Act 1989 who are also subject to a no recourse to 

public funds restriction 
• a subset of failed asylum seekers supported under Section 4 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
• you hold a British National (Overseas) – BN(O) – passport 
• you are a spousal visa, work visa or student visa holder 
• you have no immigration status. 
Please phone the Entitlements Team, County Hall, on 0300 123 2224 for advice.   
Children must be in school all day and they will be provided with a meal at lunchtime which is paid for by the 
school. 
It is the responsibility of the parents or carers to register their entitlement and request free school meals for 
their children.  
Children in nursery do not qualify for a free meal until they start school, but applications will be processed so 
that when your child starts school, you will already be notified whether they qualify for a free school meal or 
not. 
Please apply online at: https://www.somerset.gov.uk/children-families-and-education/school-life/free-school-
meals/ 

Uniform Reminder                                                                                                                                                   

The school uniform is very simple and reasonably priced. We expect the children to wear it:  White or red 

shirt/blouse or polo shirt, Brookside sweatshirt or cardigan (a plain, low-cost, red sweatshirt or cardigan is 

acceptable), grey or black skirt or trousers/shorts, red & white summer dress, black shoes.  PE kit is red t-shirt and 

black shorts and warm joggers and trainers for the Winter.  A warm, waterproof coat in wet/cold weather.  Hair 

should be natural in colour and not of an extreme style (Mohicans, skinheads, or tramlines, are not acceptable). 

Every child should have a book bag and a PE bag.  We give each new Early Years child a book bag before they start 

school.  Sweatshirts, cardigans, PE kit and book bags can be ordered via the ‘Uniform’ link on the Academy Website.  

ALL ITEMS SHOULD BE CLEARLY NAMED – PLEASE.  Parents/carers will receive a reminder if their child isn’t wear-

ing the correct uniform. 





 

 

 

 

Should my child go to school/nursery today? 
 

https://nhssomerset.nhs.uk/my-health/parent-zone/?#7  

https://nhssomerset.nhs.uk/my-health/parent-zone/?#7

